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A Word from the 
President:

Fr. Tom Ascheman, SVD

He Did Small Things 
with Great Love
He had a gift for giving in the small ways that touch
your heart, bring a smile to your face or make your job 
easier. His ministry was of small, everyday things— 
running an errand, fixing a machine, changing a watch 
battery, making a new staff member feel welcome, 
brushing snow off cars, helping ESL students with 
their English, showing them how to count change, 
writing a sympathy note to a friend or benefactor—so 
many missionary acts of kindness.

Brother Wayne Till, SVD, 85, retired missionary and 
beloved member of the Divine Word College
community, died February 8, at Techny, Illinois. The 
memory of his kindness brought the Divine Word 
College community, friends and family to the Main 
Chapel for his funeral Mass on February 16.  

“He was like a father or grandfather or brother, he was always joking around,” said Peggy 
Kass, a member of the kitchen staff. “If you were having a bad day, he could feel that, he 
was so easy to talk to. He will be missed.”

Born Nov. 19, 1933 on a farm near Bellevue, Iowa, Bro. Wayne graduated from St. Joseph 
High School in 1951 and entered the SVD’s seminary at Techny, Illinois. Professing 
perpetual vows in 1960, he was assigned to Australia, where he worked on SVD dairy 
farms. Always good with his hands, a decade later he trained in mechanics and traveled to 
Papua New Guinea, where he served the people by keeping their fishing boats, motorcycles 
and chainsaws working. He went on to serve a variety of missionary roles until 1998 when 
he returned to the U.S. and joined the development office staff at DWC.

Diagnosed with a terminal illness last year, Bro. Wayne moved to Techny in October. He 
lies at rest in St. Mary’s Cemetery at Techny. 

Sr. Huyen Tran Phan, OCist, a junior in the Philosophy and Religious Studies program, 
developed a close friendship with Bro. Wayne since her first year at DWC when she was 
learning English. “I’m still crying because I still feel my loss of him,” she said. “But I am 
really happy for him because he is happy in God’s arms now.”  

Bro. Wayne Till, SVD

This photo from 
the 2013 Sacred 
Heart Calendar 
shows Bro. Wayne 
with Sr. Sara 
Juarez Guardado, 
SSpS, one of many 
ESL students he 
enjoyed tutoring 
at Divine Word 
College.  

Students at DWC learn to do 
many things in the course of 
their studies. Many learn to 
speak English, others Spanish. 
Some study philosophy or 
theology; others study different 
cultures. But these are not the 
most important things young 
missionaries need to know. 

The most important thing is to 
know how to BE WITH others 
and to love them. 

At the beginning of each 
semester, I remind students that 
Jesus knew how to befriend 
everyone. His love for all 
humanity, each and every one 
of us, is more important than 
any miracle. He showed his 
love for people who were 
different from him— 
prostitutes, tax collectors, 
foreigners. He loved religious 
leaders and his own disciples, 
though they often
misunderstood him. 

Jesus knew how to be with 
people and to love them. He 
loved us all, and gave up his 
life for us. 

If you ever met someone like 
Bro. Wayne Till, SVD, you
can understand how important 
it is to BE WITH someone. 
Wayne could do many things, 
but he was especially talented 
at knowing how to give his 
love away to the people he
was with. 
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Your Support is a Blessing that Lasts for Years
Elden Pullin didn’t know what he would 
do without the food pantry at St. Thomas 
parish. 

Organized by its pastor, Father Thien Duc 
Nguyen, SVD—a graduate of Divine 
Word College—it is a blessing in the lives 
of Catholics and non-Catholics alike in 
Gassaway, West Virginia. Twenty percent 
of the people in their county live below 
the federal poverty level.  There is a
lot of hunger.

One of the best parts of my job as the new executive director 
of development for the Chicago Province is spending time 
with Divine Word Missionaries, like Fr. Thien. I get to look 
over their shoulders as they minister to those in need, like 
Elden.   

The St. Thomas food pantry is open every Thursday. On  this 
day Elden stood in a long line with Elizabeth, one of his three 
grandchildren. It’s been a hard day. His daughter—Elizabeth’s 
mother—was in a head on collision. By the Grace of God she 
walked away, but the sudden loss of transportation and all the 
problems that go with such an accident just added to their 
daily burden of making ends meet. 

Finally arriving at the head of the line, parish volunteers filled 
a large container with food for Elden while Fr. Thien handed 
Elizabeth a backpack of school supplies and let her choose a 
donated toy to take home. The little girl couldn’t contain her 
delight, but for her proud, fifty-something grandfather, you 
could just sense the relief and gratitude. It was a blessing.

In moments like these I see the lasting impact—these 
blessings—created through your support for Divine Word 

College, where Fr. Thien and so many like him come to study. 
Your support provides them with spiritual growth and 
religious formation. It gives them a place to learn how to 
connect and minister to those in need. How many lives have 
each of them touched 
because of the blessing of 
your support?  

Another of my favorite 
tasks is reaching out to 
donors like you throughout 
the province. They have 
stories to tell and they 
support Divine Word 
College and the SVD for 
many reasons. One said it 
was because the society 
was the first religious
order to operate a
seminary for men of color. 
Another said simply that it 
made her happy knowing 
she is helping young men 
become priests. 

Still others are alumni or had family members who attended 
Divine Word College. Not all who enroll move on to vows, 
but many, many go on to lead lives profoundly affected by the 
spiritual and formational experiences they had with the SVD 
at DWC. They are committed to ensuring our formation and 
missionary work continues. 

That kind of commitment is a great testament to the lasting 
value of the education and formation that is carried on today 
at Divine Word College. Thank you for all that you do to 
make that possible!

Guy Vaccaro, Ph.D. 
Executive Director 
of Development

Father Thien Duc Nguyen, SVD  
with Elden Pullin and his grand-
daughter Elizabeth, outside the St. 
Thomas Food Pantry, in Gassaway, 
West Virginia. 
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